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I begin this column with an item from the June Bulletin that excluded a photo due to limitations on the number of photos that are allowed with each column.  My apologies to Stu and Tim.

Tim Josiah is transitioning well to retirement.  “I went to Pinehurst, North Carolina, last month for remedial golf lessons and had dinner at the Members’ Club overlooking the 18th green of Pinehurst #2 where the US Open will be held in June.  Stayed one night with Stu White and got the local tour.  We had burgers as recommended by Stu – excellent choice – and took a photo of them that turned out to capture Stu pretty well too.”
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Stu White and the excellent burger
I contacted Paul Garrity as I wrote this column (July 5th) and asked if he wanted to include anything in Class Notes about his on-going cancer treatment.  “I’m feeling well; I’m a thankful guy.  I’ve completed my sixth and final round of chemotherapy and doing well with the exception of being extremely tired.  I have a CAT scan scheduled next week to see the results of the chemo.  I thank all those who are keeping me in their thoughts and prayers.”
Kathleen White sent along the following on what she and Ted are doing.  “Ted retired in December 2011 and we built a home outside Wilmington, North Carolina, in River Landing.  We had no idea that Barry Kane and Walt McDougall also lived in the community.  Ted, a man of many hobbies, stays busy scuba diving, flying radio controlled aircraft, wood working, kayaking, golfing and working with Habitat for Humanity.  I am still flying international trips for NetJets and looking forward to retiring soon.  Our three sons are doing well.  Matt (CGA ’94) retired in May from the Coast Guard (in Cleveland, where Ted retired as well), and is using his Harvard MPA in his next career with Progressive Insurance in Cleveland. He and Carol’s three girls are teens now.  John and Jen presented us with our first grandson, Liam Conner, last November and also live in Cleveland.  After finishing his Marine Corps stint, Michael became an aircraft mechanic and is now working for BAE Systems in the Flight Department at Washington Dulles Airport. Our home is open to all so please come and visit us.”
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1969: Ted & Kathleen White
Dick and Bekki Burke were in Florida for a three week vacation and spent some time in Key West with the drummer of the famous Gents rock ‘n roll band.  “We had the pleasure of dinner with Jim and Marilyn Smith, and after dinner they took Bekki and me for a piece of Key Lime pie at the Key Lime Pie Factory, which was featured on the TV show The Profit.  I was a bit jealous of Jim when I saw that his class ring still fits while my finger no longer accommodates my ring.  On the drive back up the coast we had a good time blaring old Gents’ favorites and singing along with our old anthem, ‘We Gotta Get Outa This Place’.  As part of our visit with Jim, he gifted us with a hard-to-find CD of the Gents’ The Axium Sessions album, which is sure to become a collector’s item.  We also enjoyed attending my 50th High School Reunion (I went to junior college for a year before coming to New London), and spent time visiting with two Coast Guard civilian friends, Ray Altiery and Gordon Shillito, who I worked with during two tours of duty at the Coast Guard Electronics Engineering Center in Wildwood, New Jersey.  We also spent time with my brother and sisters who still live in the Melbourne area where I attended high school.  We’re now looking forward to hearing the Gents once more and seeing classmates at our 45th in the fall.”
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1969: The Burkes & Smiths in Key West

I received an e-mail from Pete Connelly, who read the August 2008 Class Notes from the Alumni Bulletin about the death of Bruce Goodsell and contacted me with the following information.  “I saw the class notes regarding Bruce's passing and they brought back fond memories of the very fine classmates in New London.  I was best man at Bruce's wedding to Allison and have kept in touch over the years. Bruce lived in Westerly, Rhode Island with Allison and their daughter Marion.   He was a talented lawyer in the state and an accomplished wood worker.  My wife Cheryl and I still see Allison and Marion when we're in Connecticut.  I left the Academy in the middle of 2/c year, transferring to the University of New Hampshire with a major in mechanical engineering.  My roommates were Pete Lenes, Bob Pokress, Walt McDougall, and Jim Gynther.  My work career included Xerox, Nestle, Trinity Industries and some overseas stints in Europe as a corporate officer and vice president, retiring a few years ago.  The incredible grounding in structure, process, and discipline from the Academy was, and remains still, invaluable to me as each day’s opportunity to serve the community beckons.  We now live in Aroostook County, Maine, where we started a Christian ministry to create jobs, a food bank, and support counseling.  If any classmates ever get to northern Maine, please stop by.  We're in Island Falls, Maine, telephone (417) 388-1915, e-mail address pwcon@flash.net.  Please pass along my regards and let me know if I can be of any assistance to the Class of '69.”
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1969: Pete & Cheryl Connelly and their family

I included Pete Lenes, Bob Pokress, Walt McDougall, and Jim Gynther in one of my e-mails with Pete Connelly, and received the following from Pete Lenes.  “I sent Bruce Goodsell's obituary to the Alumni Association after getting a phone call from his sister informing me of the sad event. The Association included the information in the Class of ‘70’s column, but I remember sending you the information as well. Hard to believe it has been six years.  Another classmate who left the Academy and went to the University of New Hampshire was Tom Kochy.  Perhaps I drove both Pete and Tom out the South Gate!  Has anyone heard from Tom after he left?  I was in Rhode Island for the month of December and planned to visit the Goodsell's but was unsuccessful in finding an address.  I'm a Facebook friend of Harry Lord, a biker in Idaho, who is getting remarried in September. I don't see many classmates except for Bob Donnee and occasionally Rob Henry at the Work Boat Show.   Tom Hamblin has retired from Bollinger and moved to Colorado so I don't see him at the Show anymore.  I'm traveling to Hibbing, Minnesota, on the 4th of July for an all-class reunion. I’ll see if I remember anybody, or if anybody remembers me.”
Rob Henry’s response when hearing of George Flanigan’s cross country bike ride.  “Whitney and I did a bike and wine tour of Sonoma Valley last year.  Not a lot of miles, but lots of great wine.”
George and Cathy Flanigan’s son Dave completed his Ph.D. program at George Mason University in systems engineering and operations research, and he teaches classes in systems engineering for John Hopkins University in addition to his work at Hopkins’ Applied Physics Laboratories.
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1969: George, Dave and Cathy Flanigan
Bob Acker broke the radio silence and sent me an update on what he and Lois are doing.  “We’re alive and well, enjoying life in northern Virginia. As I hear or read about classmates trying not to be the last man still working, I have launched a third career. After my stint in government contracting, I felt a bit burned out, so I’ve gone into real estate.  I enjoy it and wish I had made the transition years ago. I work hard, set my own pace, and help folks with the stressful issue of buying or selling homes.  Shameless plug: when you get ready to move in or out of Northern Virginia, call me.  Lois is still selling new homes, currently for Winchester Homes. After 20+ years of selling real estate, she is contemplating retirement to spend more time with our kids and grandkids. They all live in the area and we enjoy seeing the small ones grow.  If you’re in the area, let me know and we’ll get out for some golf at one of the great courses in the area.”
On July 4th, Kathy and I connected with Ted and Doretta Colburn in Five Islands Village on Georgetown Island in Maine.  Ted and Doretta have spent the past few years transitioning from their life in Mystic, Connecticut, to the farmland of western Maine.  Ted is raising and marketing buffalo on the old family homestead in North Waterford while doing some consulting and inspection of oceanographic research vessels.   Doretta left her position as pastor of a Congregational Parish in the Stonington area to accept a similar position in a Congregational Church in the vicinity of the buffalo farm.  She is retiring from her pastorate to spend more time with her two grandchildren in New Hampshire.  My next report on Ted will include a photo of him driving the herd on Beech Hill Farm.  You can reach him at Ted@BeechHillBison.com. 
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1969: Ted Colburn & Bob Gravino
Barry and Bettymarie Kane had a pleasant vacation in June.  “We just returned from Europe - all modes of transport - planes, trains, automobiles and boats. Visited Czech Republic, Austria, Germany, France and Switzerland.”
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1969: Barry & Bettymarie Kane
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